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The big news this quarter is that last quarter’s Gross Domestic Product (GDP) was revised down from +0.1% to -1.0% then to -2.9% in its third revision.  According to John Mauldin, this “was the worst decline in five years and the largest downward revision since record keeping began”.  What happened? Most economists blame the bad weather for temporarily reducing economic output.  This likely created pent-up demand that should result in GDP rising to over 3% in the second quarter.  Breaking news: yesterday, 7/30/14, the first estimate of second quarter GDP was estimated to be + 4.0% and the first quarter GDP was revised again to  -2.1%.  GDP is a very fuzzy number, think about it: if I mow my lawn and you mow your lawn, it adds nothing to GDP.  But, if you pay me to mow your lawn and I pay you to mow my lawn, it adds to GDP.  Nothing changes except that now we are statistically helping our economy grow.  Think about this: Let’s look at Italy for a little more economic fun.  Italy is committed to narrowing its budget deficit to 2.6% of GDP.  So, let’s say GDP is
2 trillion dollars, then they can 
spend 52 billion more than they 
make.  Now, the Italians have decided to include estimated income from prostitution, smuggling and illegal drugs in their GDP calculations.  If this increases their GDP by 2% to 2.04 trillion, then 2.6% is 53.04 billion resulting in 1.04 billion more deficit spending they can do now even though they cannot tax that added amount of GDP.  They are simply trying to satisfy their requirements to the EU based on an artificially inflated GDP.  In the 12 months through June the Consumer Price Index (CPI) increased 2.1% and unemployment (UE) dropped to 6.1%.  The Fed has indicated that it would not raise interest rates until inflation hits 2% and UE reaches 6.5%.  In March they changed their mind and said 6.5% UE was “outdated”.  Granted, the Fed prefers Personal Consumer Expenditures (PCE) , which is at 1.6%, as a measure of inflation 
which is still below their 2% target.  They appear to be making excuses for keeping interest rates low.  Nationwide the housing market continues to improve:  the 
median home price is up 4.3% 
from a year ago to $223,300.00.  
Home re-sales rose to an eight month high with an average of 
only 44 days on the market.  Manufacturing and consumer confidence are also improving, and US households are getting 
their debt under control.  The consumer credit default rate dropped to 1.04% in May, down from 1.42% 12 months ago.  This is the lowest default rate in eight years.  US auto sales rose to 16.92 million in June 2014, up from 9.98 million in June 2009.  According 
to Value Line: US Treasury’s have traded in a narrow range this past year, with the 10 year Treasury yielding between 2.5% to 3.0%, which is a big improvement from below 1.5% in mid 2012.  The stock markets S&P500 index was up 4.7% in the second quarter and 6.1% in the first half of this year continuing its sixth year of positive returns.  Indeed, the S&P500 set 22 record closing highs in the first half of this year.

Your Friend, Bob
Please note: we are moving to a semi-annual newsletter schedule so your next newsletter will come out in January of 2015.
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